

1200 18th Street, NW | Suite 400 Washington, DC 20036 202-986-2200 frac.org

April 24, 2018

Dr. Martin Pollio Superintendent Jefferson County Public Schools 3001 Crittendon Drive Building 1, Room 133 Louisville, KY 40209

Dear Dr. Pollio,

Thank you for responding to our request for a grant proposal to increase breakfast participation in the Summer Food Service Program.

FRAC has reviewed your proposal and based on that information is pleased to award you a grant of \$10,000, for the period of April 25, 2018 to September 1, 2018. This funding is made possible through the generous support of the Kellogg Company Fund.

This grant is to support expanding the Jefferson County Public Schools' Summer Food Service Program to provide breakfast at summer food sites this summer. In accepting this grant, you agree that you will use the grant funds solely to support the work described in your proposal dated April 16, 2018 and that all activities under this grant will be conducted consistent with federal, state and local laws and regulations. You further agree that you will use the full amount of the grant for the purposes identified in your proposal, and that you will maintain records to support these expenditures for not less than three years after the end of the grant period. None of these funds may be used for lobbying activities, to influence the outcome of any specific public election, or to carry on, directly or indirectly, any voter registration drive.

Any portion of the grant not used in accordance with these requirements must be returned to FRAC.

As a condition of this grant, you agree to submit a programmatic and financial report summarizing your work by October 1, 2018. In addition, you agree to recognize the support of the Kellogg Company Fund and FRAC in all major materials (reports, brochures, etc.) produced with funds from this grant and other communications activities.

Please indicate your acceptance of the grant terms set out in this letter by signing and returning this agreement within 10 days to bwestern@frac.org or:

Food Research and Action Center 1200 18th Street, NW, Suite 400 Washington, DC 20036 Attention: Barbara Western

We look forward to working with you.

(Authorized Signature)

Martin A. Pollio EDD Title: Superintendent (Please print signer's name)